




Ms. Sktmcik began by providing an overview of the project and then introduced Ben Donsky of 
Agora and John Harding of Urban Food Concepts who used a Power Point Presentation to 
present the following: overviews of Agora and Urban Food Concepts, selected relevant 
experience of their firms, their scope of services for the pavilion project, previous studies 
supporting the park pavilion project, the goals of the project, benefits of active urban parks, 
benefits to surrounding retail businesses, park-based concessions in relation to area dining sales, 
relevant precedents, program priorities, development of the food and beverage program, key 
findings of their analysis, recommended building program, essential park needs served by the 
pavilion, key lease terms, results of the June 2022 community survey, outreach to local 
restauranteurs, and timeline and next steps. 

Discussion continued on the location of the operator event in the park and bathroom 
management. 

8. PRESENTATION BY THE ARCHITECTURE RESEARCH OFFICE (ARO)
REGARDING THE PAVILION IN DISTRICT PARK.

Ms. Kim Yao presented using a Power Point presentation; her presentation included a 
overview of ARO, the project team, relevant experience of the firm, pre-design process 
including the framework for project goals and the site evaluation, a summary of community 
engagement to date involving a community engagement event in June, a community survey and 
a summary of results from the event and survey, and a sununary of activity boards at the June 
event. Ms. Yao continued her presentation with an analysis of the park and the siting of the 
pavilion, including views, the circulation network, activation of plaza and park zones, protected 
view corridors, flood projections, potential development and activity around the park, a 
subterranean gas service line in the park, the preferred building siting area on the northern edge 
of the park, and a siting summary. The presentation concluded with next steps and the project 
schedule. 

9. PUBLIC COMMENT ON THE PAVILION IN DISTRICT PARK.

Three members of the public elected to provide comment regarding the pavilion project. 
Comments included noting a neighborhood survey of the proposed location, concerns about 
the view of the bridge, questions about deliveries to the building, park activation, outreach to 
restauranteurs, the fifth side of the building, and the consideration oflocating and elevating the 
building on the north side of the park to minimize flood risk. 

10. EXECUTIVE SESSION

Chairperson Davis stated that, pursuant to the notice of the meeting, the Commission would go 
into Executive Session for discussion regarding the purchase, sale, exchange, lease, or value of 
real property that would have a detrimental effect on the negotiating position of the Commission 
with the other party if discussed in open session. 

Accordingly, upon motion duly made by Mr. Crisafulli and seconded by Ms. Smith, the following 
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